
 
May 3, 2024 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

House Committee on Appropriations 

2207 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

House Committee on Appropriations 

2413 Rayburn House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for the Broadway Bridge Deck Replacement Project in fiscal year 2025.  

The entity to receive funding for this project is Multnomah County, located at 501 SE Hawthorne 

Blvd, Portland, Oregon 97214. The funding would be used for the replacement of the failing 

bridge deck (driving surface) on the movable portion of the Broadway Bridge including 

replacement of the Streetcar tracks in that portion of the bridge deck. The project is an 

appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will secure safe access to the bridge without 

continual interruptions to the traveling public while crews perform repairs, and reduce on-going 

maintenance costs for the County and its taxpayers.     

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 

Highway Infrastructure Projects: 23 USC 133. 

 

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 
Suzanne Bonamici 

Member of Congress  


